
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It feels like Spring has sprung with the recent sunshine and blue skies that everyone has been enjoying, 
long may it continue.  We have so much to tell you in this latest newsletter, HSL students have been 
very busy! 
 
It’s nearly show time for our very first school production – ‘Little Shop of Horrors’ on Tuesday 5th and 
Wednesday 6th April.  Over 80 of our pupils have got involved, both performing and backstage, and we 
have been incredibly impressed by their dedication to rehearsals and how they have supported each 
other, with many taking to the stage for the very first time!  Miss Smith has given a huge amount of 
time and energy to supporting the pupils with this very ambitious show and they have all enjoyed 
themselves enormously. Thank you very much for all your support in making sure your child can attend 
rehearsals and helping them learn their lines.  We hope that all our families will come and support the 
production, so please purchase tickets via Scopay if you haven’t already! We look forward to seeing 
you next week. 
 
Please note we have an Inset Day on Friday 8th April, so there is no school for pupils on this day. I wish 
you all a lovely and restful Easter and look forward to welcoming back our children for the summer 
term, and unbelievably their final term in Year 7. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
 

Headteacher 
 
 
 

Key Dates 2022 

5th and 6th April School Production – Little Shop Of Horrors 

7th April Spring term ends for pupils 

8th April Inset Day (school closed for pupils) 

11th – 22nd April Easter holidays 

25th April Summer term starts 

27th April PTFA meeting 

29th April PTFA quiz night 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
The Year 7 Science Exam will take place on Tuesday 26th April 2022. Students will need 
a pen, pencil, ruler, rubber and calculator for this assessment. The exam will contain questions 
on every topic that the students have studied in Science in Year 7.  
 
Please see the VLE task called SCIENCE REVISION: Year 7 Science Exam for more information on 
when the exam will take place, which topics will be assessed, and how the students can revise for it.  
 
If you have any questions, please let us know. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Year 7 Science Exam 



 
 

 

Wellbeing Hub 

There is still time for parents to sign up to the Wellbeing Hub. This is a wonderful resource that all 
members of the HSL community can use to seek advice on: mindfulness, anxiety, digital wellbeing, 
and many other topics. Instructions on how to register and links for accessing The Wellbeing Hub are 
detailed in our private parents’ portal which can be found here: 

Teentips private parents' portal 

 

You will be asked to create your own username and password.  
 

If you have any specific queries about access, please contact the team at hub@teentips.co.uk  

 

 

Online Safety 

As a school we regularly remind students to remain alert when using the internet and offer guidance 
as to how they can stay safe online. We have updated our school website and VLE pages with 
information provided by the company 'National Online Safety'. We have seen an increase in peer 
group issues that link to the use of social media and would like to remind all parents that some social 
media platforms have age restrictions of 13+. Below is some useful information regarding certain 
social media platforms. 

 

The children have looked at online safety during the Spring term PSHE session which included a talk 
from Schoolbeat officer, PC Allen Forrester, exploring what a digital footprint is and considering 
what the law is around keeping safe when browsing online. The children have also looked at 'CEOP' 
and what to do if they think they are being bullied online.  

We also reinforce these messages through assembly and tutor time. We want to keep the children 
safe, happy, healthy, and supported. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Wellbeing and Online Safety 

 https:/club.teentips.co.uk/membership-account/membership-checkout/?level=5&discount_code=HighSchoolLeckhamptonParent6F1
mailto:hub@teentips.co.uk


 

 



 

 



 

  



 
 

 
 

The students are very excited for the school production next week. They have been so commited 
with rehearsals, even giving up their lunchtimes and weekends, its certainly going to be a fabulous 
event and we hope to see you there.  
Tickets are available to purchase on Scopay. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

LSOH  



 
 

Pi Day is celebrated on March 14th around the world. Pi (Greek letter “π”) is the symbol used in 
Maths to represent a constant — the ratio of the circumference of a circle to its diameter, which is 
approximately 3.14159.  

Students spent their morning registration measuring different sized circles. Some objects included a 
2 pence piece, a tin of tuna and a box of heros. The students worked in groups measuring the 
circumference and diameter of their objects to discover that regardless of the circle’s size, this ratio 
will always equal Pi. 

Here are some photos of the students enjoying Pi! 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Pi Day 



 

 
Our rugby shirts are now back in stock at Universal Uniform, so you can purchase them online or in 
store.  
 
Details are as follows:  
 
Universal Uniform - HSL rugby shirt 
 
Universal Uniform Ltd 
Unit V1 Kingsville Road 
Kingsditch Trade Park 
Cheltenham 
GL51 9LX 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Donations wanted! 
 
Please send your child into school with any second hand uniform that they grow out of.  The PTFA 
have kindly offered to co-ordinate our stock of good quality used items, so please send them in 
Please do contact the school if you need support with the purchase of school uniform. 
 
We’d also welcome any complete board games that are sitting at the back of the cupboard! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rugby tops - now in stock at Universal Uniform  

https://theschoolwearcompany.co.uk/find-your-school/the-high-school-leckhampton.html


 
 

 
Our Eco Committee had a wonderful time on Friday 4th March planting trees at The Burrows in 
Leckhampton. The students planted 121 saplings in the sunshine, one for each member of the school 
community, and even had time for drinks and biscuits afterwards!  Thank you to Leckhampton Rovers 
Football Club for arranging the event. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tree Planting at The Burrows   



 
 

The children at HSL have used their right to vote to decide which charities they would like to support 
during this academic year. The tutor groups were each asked to nominate a national and 
international charity that they would like to raise money for. A range of charities were suggested, 
and it was so lovely to see our children so passionate about helping others in need. 

A poll on the VLE was posted before the February half term and the two charities that received the 
most votes were: 

• National - Cancer Research UK 

• International - WWF (World Wildlife Fund for Nature) 

We are delighted to be supporting these charities, as well as the local charity: Sue Ryder 
Leckhampton Court Hospice. Funds for these charities will be raised during events such as the 
sponsored walk and non-uniform days. 

 

 

 

                             

 
 

Charities 

https://www.cancerresearchuk.org/
https://www.wwf.org.uk/
https://www.sueryder.org/how-we-can-help/sue-ryder-leckhampton-court-hospice
https://www.sueryder.org/how-we-can-help/sue-ryder-leckhampton-court-hospice


 
 

 
This term another 12 hard working students attended the Headteacher’s tea party during break time 
to enjoy a drink, sweet treat with Mrs Wood. These children were nominated by their tutors for 
going ‘the extra mile’ in their lessons or school clubs.  
 
They all had a lovely time! 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Headteacher’s Reward Tea Party   



 
 
 

 
The children of HSL enjoyed various activities on World Book Day - Thursday 3rd March 2022. Tutor 
time activities included: a World Book Day Quiz, designing a 'recommended read bookmark' and 
discussions about their favourite books. In addition to this, all children were given a book sponsored 
by World Book Day and were also given a £1 token to put towards a new book. We hope they enjoy 
reading these texts and put those tokens to great use!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

World Book Day 



 
 
 

 
 
At the beginning of March, Gloucester Rugby hosted the Land Rover Premiership Rugby Cup. This 
nationwide event has been running for two decades and has seen more than 100,000 children take 
part. The Under-11 and Under-12 grassroots developmental tournament starred talented youngsters 
and four of our very own sportsmen: Harry Cann, Henry Biggs, Oliver Freebury and William Rowe. Well 
done to our HSL students and to everyone who took part. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Land Rover Premiership Rugby Cup  



 
 

 
We would like to celebrate another one of our students successes out of school. Jake Harris took 
part in the twinned town photo competition last year and his photo was highly commended.  
Jake has described his experience below accompanied with some great pictures of him and the 
Mayor of Cheltenham. Well done to the other students in Year 7 who also entered.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

‘In November I entered the Cheltenham/ Göttingen 
70th Anniversary Photo Competition ‘Celebrating My 
Town’. The theme was to take a photo to represent 
our town. I entered a photo of the Promenade with 

Christmas lights. 

In February I received an email to say my photo was 
highly commended and that I would receive a 

certificate from the Mayor of Cheltenham. 

In March I went to the Mayor’s office to collect my 
certificate and we had a few glasses of juice 

afterwards’. 

 

Jake Harris 7WI 

 

Twinned Town Photography Competition    



 
 
 

 

 
On Friday 18th March some of our pupils went on an exciting trip to ‘We The Curious’ -  a science 
museum in Bristol. The students had a wonderful day exploring the interactive exibits and attended 
a planetarium show. 
 
The trip will be run again during Activities Week in July for those who did not manage to go this time. 
More information will be available next term. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

‘We The Curious’ trip 



 
 
 

 

 

You may have seen on our website that Leckhampton Rovers FC ran, 'Kick for Kyiv' on Saturday 
12th March 2022 to raise money for the DEC Ukraine Appeal (DEC). The aim was to take one penalty 
for every mile between Cheltenham and Kyiv (1600 miles!)  

Leckhampton Rovers FC wanted us to share some photos of the wonderful sunny day and thank all 
those who got involved. In total almost £1200 was raised for the DEC Ukraine appeal, which is going 
to be doubled by the Leckhampton Rovers FC.  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

‘Kick for Kyiv’ 

http://www.dec.org.uk/


 
 
 
 

 
The HSL pupils have been very busy in various sports outside of school. We really love hearing about 
what the children get up to in their free time and celebrating their successes. It also gives the other 
children ideas and inspiration of clubs or hobbies they may want to pursue.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 Sporting Achievements  

Every Monday 6pm – 7pm I do 
cheerleading. I have recently started 
and within a month I was awarded 

cheerleader of the month, out of many 
of my coach’s teams. The teams have 

over 90 people in them from ages 8-14. 

 

Milly Dewhurst 7CH 

 

 

I play a sport called squash. I am county 
level and recently I have just won a 

trophy in one of my tournaments. I also 
go on tournaments with my team to 

play for Gloucestershire who are all very 
good at squash as well.  

 

Harry Wallace 7LB 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

Our PTFA have orgnaised a fantastic evening of quizing for parents and friends of the school.  It 
would be great to see you there and all money raised for this event will help go towards stocking our 
new library at Farm Lane. 
 

 
 
 

PTFA Quiz 



 
 


